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I am writing in opposition to HB 2005. I have yet to see any documentation regarding 

gun crimes that included so called "ghost guns". Everything that I have read and 

seen has mentioned firearms with the serial numbers scraped off. The ATF already 

has rules and regulations regarding "ghost guns". This does not affect criminals this 

will only affect the current law-abiding citizens as there is no grandfather clause. This 

would mean current owners of unlicensed firearms (obtained legally according to the 

ATF) would be criminals in the eyes of the Oregon government. The state is currently 

infringing on my 2nd amendment rights by Oregon State Police taking more than 30 

days to process my background check for a firearm so this would be a legal way for 

me to obtain a firearm if I was to need one. So how am I, as a woman, supposed to 

protect myself if I cannot obtain a firearm due to current backlog at the Oregon State 

Police? Thank you for taking the time to read my testimony.  


